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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Dear Parents










September 28th 2018
Newsletter 2

As we head into October we have been blessed by some incredible sunny weather which has enabled the children to make full use of the new playground and the various markings. The trikes are still a great favourite at lunchtimes.  The construction of the trim trail is closely followed by the children and is often being replicated in Apple class during independent learning in great detail!  We hope it will be in use by the end of next week.

On Monday 1st October we are holding a 5.00pm tour for prospective parents who will also have the opportunity to meet the teachers and see Explorers in action. If you could remind friends who have children due to start school in September 2019 of this event I would be very grateful. Further details are available on the school website www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk. 

Following the service of institution for our new Rector, Rev Clare Shepherd on Tuesday 2nd October we will be welcoming into the life of Ewhurst School. 

Harvest Festival Assembly: Friday 5th October at 10.00am in the School Hall

Parents are invited to this whole school assembly which will last approximately 40 minutes.  The children have small voices so only quiet siblings are able to attend. Photography is only permitted following our policy which is attached – any images uploaded to social media will restrict parental photography in the future.

Everyone is welcome to attend the Ewhurst church Harvest Festival service on Sunday 7th October at 10.30am, where the children will give a reprise of Friday’s assembly to the congregation.  It is vital to return the slip at the end of the newsletter to the school office for staff planning.  A flyer was sent out last week from the church about Harvest donations to British Humanitarian Aid in the Ukraine.  Collection boxes are available at the back of the church.
Fundraising concert by the Fabulous Nobodies: Saturday 6th October @ Cranleigh Village Hall (Doors open @ 7.30pm)
Tickets cost £15.00, and are available from the school office, or by emailing governors@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk. This is always a fantastic evening; the Nobodies are mostly ex-parents and they raise a lot of money for the school, so dust off your dancing shoes!  There is a licensed bar at the Village Hall.
Book Week: 8th – 12th October

This year’s theme is ‘Rhyme Time’.  Please see the attached information.

Monday 8th October: Holly class trip to Painshill Park

Please ensure the children are in school by 8.45am to ensure a prompt departure for Painshill.  All children will need a packed lunch and a drink in a small named backpack, and will need to wear their own trousers, outdoor shoes or wellies, a waterproof coat and a school jumper/cardigan.
Tuesday 16th October: Individual Pupil Photos

Please make sure that your child(ren) have their school jumper or cardigan in school for their photo, and return the attached slip for school and pre-school sibling photographs.  If you would like your child to be photographed with pre-school siblings, please make sure you are in school by 8.30am on 16th October; entry will be through the front door.  Many thanks.

Friday 2nd November

The NHS Schools Flu Immunisation team will be in school on Friday 2nd November, for all children from Reception to Year 2.  Consent forms were sent out last week – please make sure the consent form is signed and returned to the office by Monday 1st October, even if you do not wish your child to be immunised in school.  The nursing team will be based in the Dove Centre, and anticipate that all immunisations should be completed during the morning. 

PTA Update

A PTA newsletter was sent out yesterday.  Please do read it carefully, as it contains a wealth of information about PTA activities this year.  A new committee for this year was elected at the AGM :
	Co –Chairs: 

	Autumn Term
Cherry Class
	Spring Term
Apple Class
	Summer Term
Holly Class

	Secretary
	Cathy Williams
	Publicity
	Jenny Haines and Lucy Baker

	Treasurer
	Tracey Barr
	Swimming
	Bianca Bennett Britoon

	200 Club
	Lucy Tosh and Heather Hadfield
	Sponsorship and Raffles
	Shelley Dauncey and Helen Mclaren

	Technology/Media 
	Kevin McCarthy
	Uniform
	Helen Watt and Grazyna Wilczkiewicz

	Easyfundraising
	Tracey Barr and Laura Cumming
	
	

	Class Reps:
	

	Apple
	Grazyna Wilczkiewicz, Rebecca Bungaroo, Gena Roylance

	Holly
	Kevin McCarthy, Kate Norman, Louise Howard, Helen Watt

	Cherry
	Jojo Gordon, Kate Elliott, Alison Wanner, Lucy Tosh


Explorers After School Club
The new Apple class children who attend our after school club have settled in very happily, and all the children are enjoying the many exciting and fun activities planned by Debbie and the staff.  Booking forms for next half term will be going out on Friday 5th October. 

When picking your child up from Explorers please make sure you leave either via the main front door or the side gate – for security reasons do not use the staff entrance through the cloakrooms.  Thank you.

Explorers Staff Appointment

I am delighted to say that Amanda Elsdon-Dew has been appointed to the post of Playworker.  She will be working on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  She is also coming into the school on Tuesdays to help with lunchtimes as a midday supervisor.
Admissions to Ewhurst – September 2019
If you have a sibling of a pupil currently in the school who is starting school in September 2019, registration forms are available from the office.  These are very helpful for our records, although you will still have to apply online.  The closing date for applications is January 15th 2019.  

200 Club: URGENT MEMBERSHIP IS REQUIRED.  Each year for the last 16 years the 200 Club has donated more than £500.00 to the school. This has contributed to the trim trail, computers, playground markings, curtains in the hall, interactive whiteboards and much more.  Many thanks in anticipation of your help – please do enlist family members as well!  Forms and a letter are attached - if you need another form please either call in at the school office or email ewhurstpta200club@gmail.com.

Remembrance 2018

In preparation for the school commemorating 100 years since the Armistice, I was wondering if we had any parent or relative who would like to ‘knit a poppy’.  If so, I have a very simple pattern.  Wouldn’t it be wonderful to make 100 poppies so each child and member of staff could wear one?  Please ask at the office for a pattern – I will be having a go as well!

Daybook in library

Please may we remind parents that if anyone other than parents is collecting your child(ren) this must be recorded in the ‘Daybook’. Parents who have given the office a regular pick-up list are exempt from this.  It is also necessary to record if your child is going to Explorers if they do not do so on regular days.  Our policy is to keep every child safe, so please help the office by remembering to fill in the Daybook, so you do not have to make unnecessary telephone calls.  (Tip: Always check the date on the sheet in the daybook file).  
Zippies
Please give information/reply slips directly to the office staff in the playground, or in the red basket at the window in the office.  PLEASE DO NOT PUT LETTERS/SLIPS ETC IN ZIPPIES.  THANK YOU.
Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher



__________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Ewhurst CE Infant School

Individual Pupil Photos: Tuesday 16th October 2018
Child’s Name: ………………………………………………………………  Class: ………………………………………………………………..

As well as a separate photo of my child, I wish him/her to be photographed:
□  with their brother/sister (name) ……………………………………………………  in …………………………………….. class.
□  with their pre-school sibling who I will bring in at 8.30am.

Signed: ……………………………………    Date: ……………………………………………………………

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________
Ewhurst CE Infant School
Harvest Festival Service at St Peter and St Paul, Ewhurst: Sunday 7th October @ 10.30am
Child(rens)’s name(s): ……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Will/will not be attending the Harvest Festival Service at Ewhurst Church on Sunday 7th October.

Signed: ……………………………………………………………………………..
Awards  28.9.18 –  Good listening and attention


Star of the Week


Cherry 		Holly		Apple


Oliver 		Maggie		Amelia 


Headteacher’s Award


Mia		Harlyn		Peake


Isla		Kit		Hania


Iris		Poppy N 	Rory 








Awards  21.9.18 –  Following the school rules


Star of the Week


Cherry 		Holly		Apple


Joshua		Izzy		Sebastien D


Headteacher’s Award


Georgie		Jemima		Teddy


Olivia		George		Florence


Victor		Sam		Esther














Autumn Term 2018


October


Mon 1st 		Open Evening Tour for Admission 2019 @ 5.00pm


Tues 2nd  	Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019 @ 9.30am


Fri 5th 		Harvest Festival Assembly in School Hall @ 10.00am	


Mon 8th – Fri 12th	Book Week – ‘Rhyme Time’ 


Mon 8th 		Holly Class to Painshill Park


Weds 10th 	Parents Working Alongside Your Child (am) (Holly and Apple)


Thurs 11th 	Parents Working Alongside Your Child (am) (Cherry)


Thurs 11th 	Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft 1.00 – 3.00


Fri 12th 		Book Week Dressing Up Day – Rhyme Time theme


Tues 16th  	Individual School Photographs


Thurs 18th 	Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00


Oct 22nd to 26th  	Half term


Mon 29th  	Inset Day (no children in school)


November


Thurs 1st    	Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019


@ 9.30am	


Thurs 1st		Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


1.00 – 3.00	


Fri 2nd 		Flu Immunisations in School		


Weds 7th		Parent Consultation Evening 3.15 – 5.15pm


Tues 13th 	Open Morning Tour for Admission 2019


@ 9.30 and 11.00am


Thurs 15th 	Holly Class Forest School Session in school


1.00 – 3.00


Friday 16th 	Mufti Day – Children in Need


Thurs 15th 	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Weds 21st  	Cherry class – Advent Workshop at


Guildford Cathedral 


Thurs 22nd 	Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


1.00 – 3.00


Thurs 29th 	Holly Class Forest School Session in school 1.00 – 3.00








December


Weds 5th	  	Apple Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


	 	Last French Club


Thurs 6th	 	Apple Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 6th  	Cherry Class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


 	1.00 – 3.00


Sat 8th 	   	Christmas Fair 2.00 – 4.00pm


Tues 11th 	Holly and Cherry Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10.00am


		Last SCL After School Club


Weds 12th 	Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 10.00am


Thurs 13th	Holly and Cherry Nativity Performance 2.00pm


Fri 14th 	 	Christmas Lunch, Christmas Jumper Day


 	Christmas Secrets


Mon 17th  	Candlelit Service in Parish Church 5.45pm


Tues 18th 	Christmas Party


Weds 19th 	End of Term Service 9.15am


		End of Term 1.30pm


Inset Days 2019


January 3rd and 4th, May 24th


(not June 28th, as previously stated)











